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Viner Scholars Foundation Provides Scholarships  

Join an Alzheimer’s Research Study  
    On April 13th, our program was 
presented by Maria Garcia, a Patient 
Educator for Care Access. 
    Before new medications are made 
available to the public, they must 
undergo a rigorous scientific testing 
process. Only the few that can 
continue to accumulate evidence of 
their safety and efficacy throughout 
the entire process, which starts in the 
laboratory and proceeds up through 
clinical trials with patient volunteers, 
are allowed to continue on the path to 
FDA approval.  
   Want to understand your risk for 
developing Alzheimer's Disease? Care 
Access is looking for volunteers to 
participate in a preclinical Alzheimer’s 
research study sponsored by Eli Lilly 
& Company. The study is open to 
adults ages 55 to 80, who can read, 

see and hear so that they can 
complete a memory test and who 
have not been diagnosed with any 
cognitive impairment conditions such 
as Dementia, Alzheimer’s or other 
conditions that can affect memory 
and thinking skills. 
   All visits will be remote except for 
infusions, lab work, scans and other 
testing. Study participants will receive 
study-related care at no cost and 
eligible participants will receive 
compensation for their time and 
travel expenses. 
   For more information, go to http://
testforalz.com/tamarac. 

   Our program on 
April 20th was 
presented by Cliff & 
Nicki Viner, 
representing the Eda 
& Cliff Viner 
Community 
Scholarship program 

that provides South Palm Beach 
County High School students with four 
year scholarships to colleges and 
universities in the State of Florida 
public educational system. 
   The requirements to apply for a 
scholarship are as follows: High school 
SENIOR who attends one of their 
partner community high 
schools in Boca Raton and 
Delray Beach; have a non-
weighted cumulative GPA 
of 3.0 or above; 
Demonstrates Financial 
need; have 100 + Hours of 
Community Service and 

Must Be Attending Florida Public 
College or University. 
   In addition to the 4 year 
scholarship, the foundation has 
established a mentoring program. All 
students are assigned a mentor to 
guide and support them through their 
college experience. In addition, a 
network of social service agencies and 
professional organizations are 
available to assist students with 
critical needs that may arise during 
their college years. 
   This is a Last Dollar scholarship – 
students must access all other 
potential sources of financial aid first.  

The scholarship will cover 
tuition and room & board 
expenses that are not already 
covered by other financial aid, 
up to $10k per year, per 
student. 
   For more information, go to 
https://vinerscholars.org.  

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The 

  Upcoming Important Dates:                       
                 

                  Upcoming Birthdays  
                        None 

       Wedding Anniversaries:  
                      May 20 - Bob & Connie Barcinski  

                             May 20 - Danielle & Alex Garcia 

                             May 23 - Bob & Gail Colvin  

                          Membership Anniversaries:  
                      May 8  - Carlene Laseter, 15 years  

                             May 16 - Steve Rubin, 38 years!!!  

 

April 7th Meeting “Finnegans” :  Great to see Doug & Jody Martin 

tonight. Doug was happy to be back. We also thanked Rich Pollack for 

his chairmanship of the Delray Affair. Rich thanked everyone for their 

help. Jay Alperin was happy to see his family in Portland. Pam 

Davidson  got her new shades at home. Ezra Krieg enjoyed a free 

breakfast at IHOP. Bob Barcinski was happy the Cubs won their 

opening day game. Scott Youngberg was also happy for baseball’s 

Opening Day - Go Braves! Carlene Laseter thanked Rich and David 

Freeburn for their help in cleaning up the water spill they had 

transporting the Delray Affair water bottles. Bill Morse is happy only 11 

days until Tax day. Finally, Peggy Kelleher is happy with the new 

stadium going up in Buffalo. 

April 13th Meeting: This was the meeting after the Delray Affair. 

Everyone put in for Rich Pollack and the extraordinary effort he put in 

to make it a huge success. Rich was amazed with all the help he got 

from our club. Bob Barcinski’s grandson turns 14 next week. Gina 

Sablo is celebrating her 31st wedding anniversary, and her son is 

having a birthday today as well. Carlene Laseter is happy to be going 

out of town. Tom Carney was happy to be back. Several people put in 

for our newest member, Marjorie Waldo. Marjorie also put in for her 

son’s 1st year in college. Terrence Moore is happy he’s no longer the 

newest member. Jay Alperin is happy to see the club growing. 

Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

April 20th Meeting:  Everyone was happy to see John Crane-Baker 

who returned from surgery and Covid.  John was happy to be back and 

his son is celebrating his 22nd birthday. Pam Davidson is happy we 

are all well and together. Ezra Krieg is happy for the Miami Heat’s 

victory in the playoffs and his son Max is home for a visit. Peggy 

Kelleher had a great Easter and Bill Morse is happy tax season is 

over. Joel Davidson’s grandson is in a national history competition. 

Mark Scheinbaum’s Lt. Colonel son is retiring. Reeve Bright is happy 

to be vertical and Tom Carney is happy Reeve is sitting by himself at 

the third table. Gina Sablo’s son had his 50th birthday and her 3 year 

old granddaughter beat Gina’s oldest daughter in bowling. Scott 

Youngberg is happy to be scooter-less. Everyone else was JH. 

April 27th Meeting:  Today we welcomed Patrick Glover into our 

club. Everyone put in for Patrick joining our club. We also were happy to 

see long-time member of the Delray Noon club Bob Hayes. Both were 

happy to be here, as Patrick called it “A Happy Place”. In addition, Bob 

Barcinski’s grandson came in 2nd place in a recent Go-Kart race. Pam 

& Joel Davidson’s grandson came in 2nd place at the National History 

competition in Washington, DC. Ezra Krieg’s son Max moved out to an 

apartment in NYC and Peggy Kelleher’s son moved back in! Ezra is 

also happy for the Miami Heat winning. 

Carlene Laseter had a great trip to Atlanta 

and on the way back picked up some 

Brunswick Stew. Rich Pollack is glad to be 

back after a medical issue. Gina Sablo and 

Steve Rubin had a new experience....they 

were both early for today’s meeting. Steve 

wondered why today’s meeting was sooooo 

long. Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $     Other Doings. . . . . . 
 Hail! President, Pro-Tem 
         of the Month! 
 

                    ***** April ***** 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                Jay Alperin 
         Here are the upcoming scheduled POTM’s: 

                      May - Dave Freeburn 

                     June - Carlene Laseter 

                      July - Rich Pollack 

                  August - Bill Morse 

            September - Steve Rubin 

     Thank You!   

    
   On April 13th, our club elected Pam 
Davidson to be our President for the 2022-23 
Kiwanis Year.  CONGRATULATIONS PAM!             
 

   Our club will be having a Strategic Planning 
meeting at Poppies on May 4th, 8 am. 
Everyone is invited. Be there to provide your 
input. 
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The 

     Calendar Of Events  

      
 May 4... Strategic Plan Meeting  
      8 am, Poppies in Delray Beach     
 
May 13 & 14 ........... 
                FKF 2022 Play with  
                     Purpose 
               Virtual Convention. 

    
  June 8 - Kiwanis International  
              Convention, Indianapolis, IN 

 August 4 - Florida District Convention 
                     Naples, Fl 

 October 15 - 40th Annual  
              Kiwanis  “Swing For Kids”  
                       Charity Classic 

        

         Membership 
         Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   

 

 

 

        Welcome Our    

       Newest Members 
 

       Marjorie Waldo 
   Marjorie is currently the President & 

CEO of the Arts Garage in Delray Beach. 

She graduated from the University of 

Virginia with a BA in Drama, and 

received her Master’s in Educational 

Leadership from FAU. 

    Born in Key West, Florida, Marjorie 

lived in Virginia and New Jersey before moving to Miami 

Beach in 1995. A Delray Beach homeowner since 1999, 

Marjorie raised two children here.  

    With a love for small not-for-profits, Marjorie honed 

her skills in fundraising & development, successfully 

managed budgets ranging from $1 to $8 million and has 

written over $2 Million successful grants. 

   Marjorie’s love for the performing arts is rooted in her 

belief that their universality gives theater and music the 

power to foster a sense of belonging for a beautifully 

diverse population and to heal communities by bringing 

people together. Marjorie’s work at Arts Garage over the 

last three years has allowed her the opportunity to do 

everything she loves, combining her love for theatre & 

music with her passion for education and community.  

       Patrick Glover 
   Businessman, author, producer, 

former adjunct professor—you name 

it, Patrick Glover has done it.  

   Patrick was born & raised in Delray 

Beach. He graduated from Atlantic 

High School and was a recipient of a 

Kiwanis Scholarship. Patrick went on to 

earn his MBA degree from Lynn 

University. He is the Founder at Urban Scrap Metal, an IT 

Consultant at Trilingual Marketing and CEO of Lion Order 

Gold, LLC. He has also authored & published “Of the King 

Book”. 

   Patrick currently lives in Delray Beach with his wife and 

4 children. 

   Welcome Marjorie & Patrick! 

 Remember,  

This is The Formula:    

Love being a Kiwanian.  

Love your club.  

Share it with  others.             

Live it.       

Doing Good....Feeling Good! 

Building South Florida’s Tech Hub   

 
   Our program on April 27th was a 
presentation by Nikki Cabus, the CEO of 
South Florida Tech Hub. 
   South Florida Tech Hub is a non-profit 
membership association that is Building 
South Florida's Tech Hub. As a regional 
trade association, Tech Hub promotes 
industry growth by working with business 
groups, educational institutions, and government 
entities to support the goals of member companies. The 
core focus is fixed on producing long-term economic 
impact by attracting new business, supporting startups, 
and building the talent pool. 
      Launched in 2015, the Foundation’s first program 
was establishing the 1909 Workspace & Accelerator in 
West Palm Beach, in collaboration with the Knight 
Foundation, Community Foundation, and local 
government partners. The organization became an 
independent non-profit organization in 2020. In 2021, 
Code Palm Beach merged with the Foundation. Started 
in 2016 as a collaborative effort with Tech Hub’s team, it 
operated as an independent non-profit organization 
focused on K-12 STEM Education throughout the Palm 
Beaches. 
   The Foundation also offers fiscal sponsorship to 
mission-aligned initiatives in South Florida, while also 
building new projects in partnership with grant-making 
partners. 
   With a scope of services that meet the needs of a wide 
range of industry professionals, from corporate CEO’s to 
freelance developers, they believe in fostering the 
industry through a unified and holistic approach. For 
more information, go to https://
TechHubSouthFlorida.org. 
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The 

    Upcoming Meeting Programs   
 
These are the scheduled Programs for our meetings at 
the Delray Golf Club (Subject to change): 
 
5/5 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, May 5th, at 6:00 pm. 
5/11 Habitat for Humanity 
5/18 Alliance for Eating Disorders 
5/25 POLICE APPRECIATION 

6/2 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, June 2nd, at 6:00 pm. 
6/8  African Orphaned Children 
6/15 Crossroads Club 
6/22  Dreyfous School of the Arts 
6/29  NEED SPEAKER 
 
7/7 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, July 7th, at 6:00 pm. 
7/13 NEED SPEAKER 
7/20 NEED SPEAKER 
7/27 NEED SPEAKER 
 
8/4 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, August 4th, at 6:00 pm. 
8/10  Dr Lynn Migdal (Ezra not here) 

      Please contact Ezra Krieg at  
      954-260-8838 if you have  
  a program idea for our meetings.  

   PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT    

 Florida Mosquito Awareness Week  

   Florida Mosquito Awareness Week was April 17-23, 
2022. Throughout Florida, there are over 80 species of 
mosquitoes which vary in diversity of size, color, and 
behavior. This article provides information on mosquito 
identification and features that can distinguish them 
from other unrelated insects. 
   A primary feature that separates 
all mosquitoes from most other 
insects is the shape of its 
mouthparts, more commonly called 
a proboscis (see Image 1). The 
proboscis is more than a hollow 
straw and contains many parts, like a toolset for 
collecting nectar and blood meals. Though other flies 
may have a proboscis, they are usually much shorter 
than that of a mosquito. A second characteristic unique 
to mosquitoes are scales that cover their exterior. These 
scales contribute to the colorful patterns on the 
mosquito’s body and are essential in identification by 
entomologists. 

   The most common insect often 
confused with mosquitoes are crane 
flies (also called mosquito hawks, see 
Image 2). These flies are attracted to 
light and may end up in your home at 
night. They are often much bigger 
than Florida’s largest mosquito and 

are mistakenly called “giant mosquitoes”. However, 
crane flies do not bite people or animals. In fact, many 
crane flies have greatly reduced mouthparts and will 
never feed as adults. 
   Another fly confused with the mosquito are midges. 
Non-biting midges (blind mosquitoes, see Image 3) vary 
greatly in size and can look identical to mosquitoes to 
the untrained eye. The key missing characteristic is the 
proboscis. Non-biting midges do not take blood meals 
and have reduced mouthparts. On the other hand, biting 
midges (see Image 4) are all extremely small and are 
commonly called “gnats” or “no-see-ums”. Though there 
are some mosquitoes which are close in size and biting 
midges do blood feed, they can be differentiated by 
their much smaller mouthparts.    
             

Whether you are seeing crane flies, midges, or actual 
mosquitoes, it is important to remove standing water 
where mosquitoes lay their eggs. You can help prevent 
them in your yard by getting rid of or draining 
all objects that may retain stagnant water. In addition, 
you and your family should always use repellents 
registered with the Environmental Protection Agency 
(EPA). You can find out more at : 
https://www.fdacs.gov/Business-Services/Mosquito-
Control/Mosquitoes-Prevent-and-Protect. 
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The 

 Another Successful  
     Delray Affair 
 
   A GREAT BIG THANKYOU for all the 
time and effort you put into making 
this year’s Delray Affair fund-raiser another success, 
raising $4,534 net for our club. Even though we were 
thrown a curve ball of having our location changed 
several times, we ended up with a really sweet location 
at 4th & Atlantic. 

   Kudos to Rich Pollack for taking the chairmanship of 
this event and all the extra effort he put in. As usual, we 
had visits of some very generous people during the three 
days and they all had something positive to say about 
the Kiwanis organization. We even had a $100 bill 
donated without taking a water or soda.  

   Thinking of all you accomplished both in preparation 
for, and the hours worked over those three days, it 
makes one proud to be a member of our club. You are a 
very special group of people.  Again, thank you all for 
supporting this major fund raiser. 

Here are some pics from the event: 

  

 
 

 

Think you know   
words? 

Build your vocabulary with these  
new words and learn the 
meaning, history, and fun facts: 

 

       Reliquary (REL-ə-kwer-ee) 
   
Part of speech: noun. Origin: French, mid-16th century  

Definition: A container for holy relics. 

Examples of Reliquary in a sentence  

 "The church had a collection of ornate reliquaries."  

 "Sometimes an archaeological dig will render a 
reliquary or two."   
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The 

   

   50/50 Winners:  
  Here are the holders of      
    the “Winning Tickets”    
         for last month:  

 
    

          

           April 7 - Carlene Laseter 

  April 13 - Bill Morse 

  April 20 - Pam Davidson 

  April 27 - Regina Sablo 

       

 HUMAN AND  
 SPIRITUAL VALUES 
 (One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)  

 “You can’t use up creativity. The 
more you use, the more you 
have.” 

               ---  MAYA ANGELOU 

1. Fact or Crap - Pope 
Benedict XVI was a 
member of the Hitler 
Youth.  

2. Fact or Crap - Michael 
Jordan earned a basketball 
scholarship to the 
University of North 

Carolina, where he majored in geography.  

3. Fact or Crap - Famous Russian 
composer Stravinsky originally studied to 
be a mathematician.  

4. Fact or Crap - A hydathode is a type of 
secretory tissue in leaves.  

5. Fact or Crap - Siopao is a standard 
dish in Thailand made of pigs blood and 
spices.  

6. Fact or Crap - The metal tungsten is 
also known as wolfsheet.  

7. Fact or Crap - The first game of field 
hockey was formulated and played in 
Kenya by a British group in the early 20th 
century.  
                (Answers on Page 8) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969
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The 

Krieg’s Korner 
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  
Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what 
happened on  “This Date in History” 
Here are a few interesting items from the past  
few weeks:  

April 7: 
1862, Union forces led by Gen. Ulysses S. Grant and Maj. Gen. Don Carlos Buell 
defeated the Confederates at the Battle of Shiloh in Tennessee. 
1945, during World War II, American planes intercepted and effectively destroyed 
a Japanese fleet, which included the battleship Yamato, that was headed to 
Okinawa on a suicide mission. 
1949, the Rodgers and Hammerstein musical “South Pacific” opened on 
Broadway. 
1954, President Dwight D. Eisenhower held a news conference in which he spoke 
of the importance of containing the spread of communism in Indochina, saying, 
“You have a row of dominoes set up, you knock over the first one, and what will 
happen to the last one is the certainty that it will go over very quickly.” (This 
became known as the “domino theory,” although Eisenhower did not use that 
term.) 
1957, shortly after midnight, the last of New York’s electric trolleys completed its 
final run from Queens to Manhattan. 
1959, a referendum in Oklahoma repealed the state’s ban on alcoholic beverages. 
1984, the Census Bureau reported Los Angeles had overtaken Chicago as the 
nation’s “second city” in terms of population. 
2020, acting Navy Secretary Thomas Modly resigned after lambasting the officer 
he’d fired as the captain of the USS Theodore Roosevelt, which had been stricken 
by a coronavirus outbreak; James McPherson was appointed as acting Navy 
secretary. 
 Birthdays:  
 Country singer Bobby Bare is 87.  
 R&B singer Charlie Thomas (The Drifters) is 85.  
 Movie director Francis Ford Coppola is 83.  
 Singer Patricia Bennett (The Chiffons) is 75. 
 Singer John Oates is 74.  
 Actor Jackie Chan is 68.  
 College and Pro Football Hall of Famer Tony Dorsett is 68.  
 Actor Russell Crowe is 58.  
 Actor Bill Bellamy is 57.  
 Former football player-turned-analyst Tiki Barber is 47.  

April 13: 
1861, at the start of the Civil War, Fort Sumter in South Carolina fell to 
Confederate forces. 
1943, President Franklin D. Roosevelt dedicated the Jefferson Memorial in 
Washington, D.C., on the 200th anniversary of the third American president’s 
birth. 
1964, Sidney Poitier became the first Black performer in a leading role to win an 
Academy Award for his performance in “Lilies of the Field.” 
1970, Apollo 13, four-fifths of the way to the moon, was crippled when a tank 
containing liquid oxygen burst. (The astronauts managed to return safely.) 
1997, Tiger Woods became the youngest person to win the Masters Tournament 
and the first player of partly African heritage to claim a major golf title. 
1999, right-to-die advocate Dr. Jack Kevorkian was sentenced in Pontiac, 
Michigan, to 10 to 25 years in prison for second-degree murder in the lethal 
injection of a Lou Gehrig’s disease patient. (Kevorkian ended up serving eight 
years.) 
2016, the Golden State Warriors became the NBA’s first 73-win team by beating 
the Memphis Grizzlies 125-104, breaking the 1996 72-win record of the Chicago 
Bulls. Kobe Bryant of the Lakers scored 60 points in his final game, wrapping up 
20 years in the NBA. 
2020, Charles Thacker Jr., a crew member on the aircraft carrier USS Theodore 
Roosevelt, died at the U.S. Naval Hospital in Guam, becoming the first active-
duty military member to die from the coronavirus.  
 Birthdays:  
 Actor Edward Fox is 85.  
 Actor Paul Sorvino is 83.  
 Actor Tony Dow is 77.  
 Singer Al Green is 76. 
 Actor Ron Perlman is 72.  
 Actor William Sadler is 72.  
 Bluegrass singer-musician Sam Bush is 70.  
 Chess grandmaster Garry Kasparov is 59.  
 Actor Ricky Schroder is 52.  

April 20: 
1861, Col. Robert E. Lee resigned his commission in the United States Army. (Lee 
went on to command the Army of Northern Virginia, and eventually became 
general-in-chief of the Confederate forces.) 
1912, Boston’s Fenway Park hosted its first professional baseball game while 
Navin (NAY’-vihn) Field (Tiger Stadium) opened in Detroit. (The Red Sox defeated 
the New York Highlanders 7-6 in 11 innings; the Tigers beat the Cleveland Naps 6
-5 in 11 innings.) 
1916, the Chicago Cubs played their first game at Wrigley Field (then known as 
Weeghman Park); the Cubs defeated the Cincinnati Reds 7-6. 
1971, the Supreme Court unanimously upheld the use of busing to achieve racial 
desegregation in schools. 
1972, Apollo 16’s lunar module, carrying astronauts John W. Young and Charles 
M. Duke Jr., landed on the moon. 
1999, the Columbine High School massacre took place in Colorado as two 
students shot and killed 12 classmates and one teacher before taking their own 
lives. 
2008, Pope Benedict XVI celebrated his final Mass in the United States before a 
full house in Yankee Stadium, blessing his enormous U.S. flock and telling 
Americans to use their freedoms wisely. 
2010, an explosion on the Deepwater Horizon oil platform, leased by BP, killed 11 
workers and caused a blow-out that began spewing an estimated 200 million 
gallons of crude into the Gulf of Mexico. (The well was finally capped nearly three 
months later.) 
2021, Former Minneapolis police officer Derek Chauvin was convicted of murder 
and manslaughter for pinning George Floyd to the pavement with a knee on the 
Black man’s neck in a case that triggered worldwide protests and a reexamination 
of racism and policing in the U.S. (Chauvin would be sentenced to 22 1/2 years in 
prison.)  
 Birthdays:  
 Actor George Takei is 85.  
 Actor Ryan O’Neal is 81.  
 Bluegrass singer-musician Doyle Lawson (Quicksilver) is 78.  
 Actor Jessica Lange is 73.  
 Actor Veronica Cartwright is 73.  
 Actor Clint Howard is 63.  
 Actor Andy Serkis is 58.  
 Olympic silver medal figure skater Rosalynn Sumners is 58.  
 Actor Carmen Electra is 50.  
 Reggae singer Stephen Marley is 50.  
 Actor Carlos Valdes (TV: “The Flash”) is 33. 

April 27: 
1813, the Battle of York took place in Upper Canada during the War of 1812 as a 
U.S. force defeated the British garrison in present-day Toronto before 
withdrawing. 
1865, the steamer Sultana, carrying freed Union prisoners of war, exploded on 
the Mississippi River near Memphis, Tennessee; death toll estimates vary from 
1,500 to 2,000. 
1992, Russia and 12 other former Soviet republics won entry into the 
International Monetary Fund and the World Bank. 
2010, former Panamanian dictator Manuel Noriega was extradited from the 
United States to France, where he was later convicted of laundering drug money 
and received a seven-year sentence. 
2011, powerful and deadly tornadoes raked the South and Midwest; more than 
60 tornadoes crossed parts of Alabama, leaving about 250 people dead and 
thousands of others injured in the state. 
2012, The space shuttle Enterprise, mounted atop a jumbo jet, sailed over the 
New York City skyline on its final flight before becoming a museum piece aboard 
the USS Intrepid. 
2021, President Joe Biden signed an executive order to increase the minimum 
wage to $15 an hour for federal contractors, providing a pay bump to hundreds 
of thousands of workers. 
 Birthdays:  
 Rock singer Kate Pierson (The B-52’s) is 74.  
 R&B singer Herb Murrell (The Stylistics) is 73.  
 Actor Douglas Sheehan is 73.  
 Country musician John Osborne (Brothers Osborne) is 40.  
 Actor William Moseley is 35.  

 

AND…..”If you’re sitting in a bar this afternoon, like 
Jay and his friends will be doing and Pop singer 
Sheena Easton joins us, we hope that you will buy 
her a “9 to 5 (Morning Train),” drink, as she is 63 
years old today.    
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The 

    This Month’s  
  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 
squares that has been divided into 9 
smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 
goal is to write the numbers 1 through 
9 in the squares so: 

• Each horizontal row has every  
                      number only once. 

• Each vertical column has every number only once. 

• Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

   Difficulty–  Hard. Be sure to use a pencil!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         
    
                        (Answers on Page 9) 

   
 
          
 

       Answers..........   

 
 
 

1. Fact. He was 14, and was 
unenthusiastic member 

2. Fact. Jordan returned to the 
university, after entering the 
1984 NBA Draft to complete his 
degree. 

3. Crap. Stravinsky's parents 
pressed him to study law, but after attending fewer 
than 50 classes, he switched to music. 

4. Fact. Water is released from the top in order to 
transport the nutrients. 

5. Crap. Siopao are Chinese steamed bread buns filled 
with meat or vegetables. 

6. Crap. It is also known as wolfram, with a chemical 
symbol of W. 

7. Crap. 4000 year old drawings at the huge tombs in 
Egypt depict a sport resembling field hockey. 

   

The “Golden”   
    Years …  

 

--- I came. I saw.  
I forgot what I was 
doing. Retraced my 
steps. Got lost on the 
way back. Now I have 
no idea what's going on. But, I remembered to 
put this in the newsletter. 

--- It's scary when you start making the same 
noises as your coffee maker. 

--- These days about half the stuff in my 
shopping cart says, 'For fast relief.' 

--- Know how to prevent sagging? Just eat till 
the wrinkles fill out. 
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The 

The Delray Beach Kiwanis Club was  
Chartered in 1973 as the Kiwanis Club of 
Delray Beach-Sunrise and is operating in 
Division 21 of the Florida District.  
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
       
       2021-22 Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                    Peter Mancuso  
               East Meadow, New York  
 

        2021-22 Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                  Harvey A. White 

                Email: harveywkiwanis@gmail.com 

        2021-22 Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                   Tom Ramiccio 
              Email: tramiccio@aol.com 

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-1st & 3rd Thursdays, 4 p.m. 
       Boca Raton Community Center Annex  
       260 Crawford Blvd  
       Boca Raton   
 
   Boynton Beach - Tuesdays, 12 Noon 
       Bru’s Room 
       1333 N. Congress Ave    
       Boynton Beach 
 
   Gold Coast Knights-1st & 3rd Wed., 7 p.m. 
       Duffy's Sports Grill 
       Linton Boulevard and Federal Highway 
       Delray Beach 
  
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park 
        1200 West Drew Street 
        Lantana 
  
   Lake Worth - Tuesdays, 8 a.m. 
         Too-Jays Restaurant 
         419 Lake Avenue 
         Lake Worth 
 
         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   
 

         2021-22 President:  Richard Leys  
               Email: rjleys@bellsouth.net 
  
         Div. 21 Trustee:  Tom Thayer 
            E-mail: TomThayer@Earthlink.net 

   

                  If you have something for the newsletter,   
  please send it to  Scott Youngberg  via E-mail:    
  esysy@att.net         

                                          ——Thank you                                                                 

     

   Visit our Website: 
  

   www.delraybeachkiwanis.org 

    Executive                                
          Perspective  

  by Stan D. Soderstrom, Executive Director                     
      of  Kiwanis and the Kiwanis Children’s Fund. 
 
   If you’re reading this, I hope it’s because a 
member of your community’s Kiwanis club handed 
it to you and invited you to learn more about 
Kiwanis. If so, I’d like to take a few moments to 

tell you about us. 
   First, the basics: We are a 107-year-old organization with clubs in 
almost 90 nations and territories around the world. Our focus is 
children — because happy, healthy children are an important part of 
creating stronger communities everywhere. 
   Perhaps our greatest contribution to communities has been our youth 
leadership programs. In high schools, for example, Key Clubs have 
developed youth leadership skills in millions of students since 1925. I 
know, because Key Club was my first taste of leadership — and my 
chance to make a difference in my school and in my home city of 
Amarillo, Texas. 
   All along, Kiwanis club members were behind my growth and 
development. That’s a crucial part of Kiwanis membership: the 
opportunity to serve as advisors and mentors. For me, Kiwanians 
weren’t just early influences — they were the reason I joined a Kiwanis 
club as an adult. 
   The man who extended that invitation to me was a Dallas Kiwanian 
named Art Swanberg. Art told me that we’re all about trying to “have a 
little fun while we do a lot of good.” Sometimes, he acknowledged, we 
do a little good and have a lot of fun — but either way, members make 
good things happen while working with their neighbors in the 
community. 
   This brings me to you. If you want to make a positive impact in your 
community and get to know more of the people who live there, a 
Kiwanis club just might be right for you. On the other hand, your first 
response might be to ask, “What’s in it for me?” In that case, I have to 
be honest: Kiwanis might not be a good match for you. Our members 
want to make their communities better — and they tend not to worry 
about contributing time, talent and treasure. More important, they 
realize that the best way to invest in our future is to invest in our 
youth. 
   What I can’t tell you is what your Kiwanis club experience will be like. 
Every Kiwanis club is different. Every club chooses its own service 
activities, where to spend its money and with whom to partner. And 
every club can be as large or as small as it chooses. Some clubs have 
hundreds of members, and some have fewer than a couple dozen. 
Some meet weekly,  ome meet monthly, and some meet online. 
   And when clubs raise money from the community, it’s to support club 
service activities — we don’t expect the community to pay for the cost 
of membership. Members pay annual dues to Kiwanis International, 
which cover the club’s and organization’s administrative expenses, a 
magazine subscription and liability insurance for you and your club. 
   Those are some of the basics about who we are and what we do. The 
next step is yours. I encourage you to visit a Kiwanis club meeting. 
Better yet, volunteer at a Kiwanis service project. That’s the best way 
to get a real taste of the service, fellowship and community impact that 
Kiwanis is all about. 

        Sudoku Puzzle….Answers 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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        From Our Photographer’s    
        Camera…… 
 
   Our Trusty photographer and a helper or two   
    giving us some great memories from recent  
    meetings and events.  ENJOY! 


